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DIARY DATES 2018 

August  
 

  6  Committee of Management Meeting  

14 Deadline for BUZZ information  

23 Buzz folding  

22 Social Gathering from 1.30 at St. Maryõs 

 Anglican Hall, Kangaroo Flat.  

 

 

Quick reference ñWhatõs in this Buzz? 
 

Report from the President, page 1  

Notices, page 2-4 

Course Coordinator Notes, pages 5 -6 

Activity Notes, pages 7 -9 

IT pages 10-11 

Gardening, page 12  

Walkersõ information, pages 13-14 

Timetable, pages 15 -16 

The BUZZ is printed for U3A Bendigo by courtesy of Jacinta Allan, Mem-

ber for Bendigo East and Maree Edwards, Member for Bendigo West.  
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BUZZ deadline for SEPTEMBER 2018 BUZZ  

Tuesday, 14th August  
Send information to  

alisonmoppermann@gmail.com   

DIRECTIONS 

ST MARYõS ANGLICAN CHURCH 

CNR. OF CHURCH & BANK STS. 

KANGAROO FLAT, VIC 3555       
ENTER VIA CAR PARK OFF CHURCH 
ST. [SEE MAP ON BACK COVER ] 

mailto:u3abgo@bigpond.com
http://www.u3abendigo.com


 

 

Letter from the President 2018 ï No. 6 

 

 

   By Ian Burdett, President  

 

Spring will soon be here. The cold brisk mornings are giving way to 

milder and sunnier days. Daffodils are in bloom and those who have 

migrated north for the coldest part of Winter are making their way 

back home. Some of us who hibernated indoors are now looking for an 

opportunity to get outside. U3A offers several outdoor activities like 

the various walking and hiking groups, or the garden visiting group, 

where you can stretch your legs and enjoy natural and man -made 

beauty while taking in some much -needed fresh air and exercise. This 

edition of The BUZZ lists dates, times and places where you can enjoy 

the great outdoors over the coming months.  

 

The Committee of Management (CoM) meets on the first Monday of 

each month to discuss, address and confirm matters relating to the smooth operation of U3A Bendigo. At 

the July meeting the CoM thanked retiring member Megan McCallum for her contribution to the 

committee, particularly as Minutes Secretary over the past three years. Beverley Noonan has now taken 

on this role. The CoM accepted the nomination of Lynda Burke to fill the CoM vacancy. I am also pleased 

to announce that Helen Bandrowski has taken on the role of Vice President in an acting capacity until the 

next AGM. My thanks to Helen and Lynda for their willingness to be involved in the committee and I look 

forward to working with them over the coming months.  

 

The CoM also endorsed the new position title of Executive Officer, which takes in the roles and 

responsibilities of the Membership Management Coordinator and Office/Archivist Manager. The Executive 

Officer has also been endorsed as a member of the executive team and now has the official capacity to 

delegate tasks where seen fit and the authority to make decisions, such as when dealing with tenancy 

arrangements, without having to delay such decisions until the next CoM meeting. This change is intended 

to improve our governance, especially when dealing with third parties. My thanks to Jill McArthur for 

taking on this volunteer role and for the many hours she and her support staff contribute to the 

administration of Bendigo U3A.  

 

This month I would like to say a special thank you and to extend my appreciation to the many people who 

help out in numerous ways to ensure classes, activities and social gatherings run smoothly. In particular, I 

would like to say thank you to Kevin Trevan for constructing a storage box that holds and protects our new 

sound equipment. Please see Kevinõs story in this edition of The BUZZ. 

 

The June social gathering was a great success with guest speaker, Russell Jack, founder and director of 

Bendigoõs Golden Dragon Museum. Over 60 members and guests came along to hear Russell talk about the 

challenges in establishing the museum. Russell is an entertaining story -teller and a great ambassador for 

the museum and Bendigo. My thanks to Russell for making the time to share his experiences and also to 

the Spanish group for serving afternoon tea with a taste of Spain. [see photos on next page]  

 

To coincide with Seniors Week , held in the second week of October, Bendigo U3A will again hold an 

Open Day on Tuesday, 9 October 2018 . Please keep a lookout for more information and promotion over 

the coming weeks.  
 

As promoted in this edition of The BUZZ, a bus trip is being organised to see the Bridgewater solar facility 

on 19 September. Numbers are limited so book early so as not to be disappointed.  
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NOTICES 

A warm U3A Welcome to our  
 

most recent members 
ñ  

Names in Sept issue  
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Thanks for a Job Well Done  

Photo: Cilla Brady  

Our new portable PA system was used for the first time 

at the March Social Gathering. On that occasion, the 

Technology Support Convener, Michael Gallagher, asked 

if there was a member who could make up a storage box.  

 

Kevin Trevan, (at left below) a new member, came for-

ward and made arrangements to come in and measure 

up the equipment and create a satisfactory solution. The 

photo, taken at the June Social Gathering, shows the 

finished product being held by Kevin and Michael Gallagher, when Michael, on the Committee of 

Managementõs behalf, publicly thanked Kevin for his fine work.  

 

The foam-padded box securely holds the battery -powered amplifier -speaker unit, the microphones, 

the charger, various accessories and the instruction book. Well done Kevin! Your sturdy box protects 

our new equipment, both in storage and while being transported for use outside and elsewhere.  

 

Conveners, if you believe the 

new PA system could be of 

use in your group, please 

make arrangement with a 

committee member.  

 
 

 

 

AUGUST SOCIAL 

GAT H ERI NG  
 

Wed., 22nd August  

From 1.30 pm  
 

 

SpeakerðMayor of the  
City of Greater Bendigo 

 
Margaret OôRourke 

 
 

Russell Jack receiving 

a gift of appreciation 

after talk attended by 

large crowd at July 

U3A social gathering.  



 

 

NOTICES 

 
LETTER FROM CHINA, 2009  

 

Yvonne Bahen was a delegate representing 
Bendigo in Lanzhou, North-west China in 2009. 
The following is an extract from her emails of 
this experience shared over several months. 

 

 

Tim and I went to a Tibetan Autonomous 

region last weekend: Xia He towards the 

south -west, nestling in a long valley 

ringed by mountains and leading into the 

Tibetan grasslands. Actually, a long way 

from Tibet, but there was some kind of 

mass migration there a few hundred 

years ago, and a huge teaching Lamasery 

was constructed: 6 colleges and 3,000 

monks in its heyday, now 1,000 monks.  

 

The women wear fully traditional Tibetan clothing: little kerchief hats, long skirts with a kind of padded apron, 

intricate patterns within the stripes. Their clothes tended to be rather dirty as they had almost no facilities for 

washing. They seemed to lead very hard lives, especially the women. é...when we stayed the night in a Tibet-

an farmerõs house, with the beasts covered in a 

light dusting of snow in the morning, the women 

of the house were already carrying in the dayõs 

water.  

 

We rode...back to the farm house for an early tea 

of mutton dumplings in hot water, farmhouse yo-

ghurt and ômilkõ tea ð black ôpuerõ tea brewed with 

watered -down yak milk. Actually, itõs quite nice, 

although at this place the housewife was mighty 

parsimonious with the tea leaves. Itõs actually 

served straight from the kettle as hot ômilk teaõ.  

 

The house consisted of 4 rooms in an L -shape (not 

rammed earth but masonry) and their living room 

was connected to the kitchen. There appeared to 

be two bedrooms ð our room had a large tradition-

al ôkangõ, a traditional sleeping platform (about 

the size of a king -size bed), a pot-bellied stove in 

which they burned dried manure, tile floor, a buf-

fet extending the length of one wall and one small 

arm chair. Rolled up at the window end of the 

kang were two single ômattressesõ (closely resem-

bling gym mats, I might add, from painful experi-

ence), two quilts and 4 pillows.  

 

[To be continued]  
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